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Press release  
A new stage in the international 

program of training seminars on the 
FIE refereeing rules in the Pan 
American continent.  

 
The Pan American Fencing Confederation, with the 
support of the FIE, is organizing a series of training 
seminars on the FIE refereeing rules.

 
This time, the online seminars will be organized 

strictly by the type of weapon (Epee, Foil, Sabre), and 
they will be held in a new format. 
 
Three different groups will participate in the training 
simultaneously: 
 

The first group of participants carries the 
national referees of the FIE. The second group of 
participants consists of coaches who always need to 
know about changes in the rules and regulations of 
the FIE competition, and the third group holds 
athletes who must be well aware of their rights and 
responsibilities during FIE competitions. 

 
Thus, the new training format will provide an 

opportunity to expand the audience of students and 
help to update the knowledge of not only the national 
referees of the FIE, but also the knowledge of 
coaches and athletes, which is an important factor in 
achieving high results for fencers at international 
competitions. 

 
During this difficult period of the pandemic, the 

CPE seeks the active participation, not only of the 
referees, but also of the athletes and coaches in 
virtual training, and that they communicate online 
with colleagues, and other countries. 
 

The CPE will hold a number of seminars for all 
the NFFs from our continent. This time, it is planned 
to conduct each of the training seminars 
simultaneously for three to four national federations 
from the Pan American continent. 
 

 

 
 
The training seminars on the FIE refereeing rules will 

be held separately in Spanish and English. The training at 
these seminars will be conducted under the guidance of 
our team of highly qualified FIE and CPE specialists: 

 
Irina Knysch, Member of the FIE Refereeing 

Commission. Alexey Kuznetsov, Chairman of the 
refereeing Commission of the CPE, and official referee of 
the FIE. Juan Carlos Rios, official highly qualified referee 
of the FIE, and Jose Benavides, sports and technical 
director of the CPE. 
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Joining Fencers from all Continental Confederations !!! 
 

The first series of seminars on the FIE 
refereeing Rules will be organized on Epee. The first 
seminar starts on November 21, 2020.  

 
We wish all participants a successful learning, 

success in future competitions, and good health. 
 
CPE’s contact: esgrimacpe@yahoo.com 
 

Together we will win! 
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